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n July 2004, the Library Resources & Technical Services (LRTS) editorial
board increased to fifteen members, plus the book review editor and the edi-
tor of ALCTS Newsletter Online. This allowed me to rely almost completely on
the editorial board members to review the papers submitted to LRTS. Though
the members of the editorial board are listed in every issue, I want to thank them
in this issue by name for their service to the board and as reviewers. In addition, I
want to thank two individuals who stepped in to review papers when the submis-
sions exceeded the capacity of the board. They are Stephen Hearn, University of
Minnesota, and Sheila S. Intner, Professor Emerita, Simmons GSLIS at Mount
Holyoke College, South Hadley, Massachusetts.
Board members during 2004-2005 are listed below, along with the terms of
their appointments and their representative roles:

Kathleen R. Brown (Member—2003-2005) (going off the board)
Lynn S. Connaway (Member—2003-2005) (going off the board)
Tschera Harkness Connell (Member—2003-2006)

Karla L. Hahn (Member—2003-2006)

Sara C. Heitshu (Member—2003-2006)

Bonnie MacEwan (Member—2003-2006)

Jack Montgomery (Member—2003-2005) (going off the board)
Pat G. Riva (Member—2003-2006)

Diane Vizine-Goetz (Member—2003-2006)

Christina Bellinger (CRG Representative—2003-2005)

Trisha L. Davis (AS Representative—2003-2005)

Sue Kellerman (PARS Representative—2003-2005)

Norman S. Medeiros (CCS Representative—2003-20053)
Carolynne Myall (SS Representative—2003-2006)

Linda L. Phillips (CMDS Representative—2003-2006),

Miriam W. Palm (ALCTS Newsletter Online Editor—2003-2005)
Edward Swanson (LRTS Book Review Editor—2004—2008)
Christine Squires Taylor (ALCTS Staff Liaison—2005-2008)

LRTS received forty-seven submissions in the last eighteen months. Twenty-
four papers were accepted for publication. Some of these are in queue to be pub-
lished in future issues, and some were accepted pending requested revision. No
papers have been accepted without some revision by the authors; some papers
have required more extensive revision. Board members and I work closely with
authors to develop and publish papers of the highest quality. I encourage authors
interested in publishing in LRTS to read the guidelines for authors on the LRTS
Web site (www.ala.org/aclts/Irts) and to contact me with questions.



